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Message from Vice Principal

Dear Alumnae,

Greetings from Salesian College Siliguri. I hope you are all in good health. I am glad to know
that you are keeping up your enthusiasm in conducting various programmes which benefits
you as well as the society at large. As human being, we all have the desire to excel in all what we
do. It can be termed as ‘passion for achievement’ which enable us to excel as individual persons
and also to contribute to the society to improve the general quality oflife. The span of human
life is so short compared to the enormity of the contribution which we would like to make to
the society. Our unimpeded enthusiasm and intense focus on the task which is at hand can
make our contribution unique and perennial.

Every desire for accomplishment should be animated by personal growth and societal
contribution. As human being we are social animals, every individual achievement has a social
dimension. We owe much to the society in terms to support and encouragement. We receive
from the society and pay back to the society. This is true in case of wealth, health and fame. It is
the society which gave us first and we are bound to multiply what we got and give it back so
that many others can benefit from our ‘giving’. This has been well understood by a group of
American billionaires who are philanthropists. Following their footsteps, many Indian
billionaires too started contributing generously to the much needed social cause such as
education, health care and poverty alleviation. ‘Giving’ makes a person more resourceful and
rich in material as well as spiritual wealth. Let ‘giving’ be our aim whether it is in the utilization
of talents or donation to social charities for the betterment of all. It is by giving that each of us
change the world.

Remembering all of you in my daily prayers,

Dr. Babu Joseph
Vice Principal (Comm. Mgmt. & Voc. Studies)
Salesian College Siliguri



MISUSE OF WOMEN EMPOWERMENT

Subham Agrawal
SECRETARY, AASCSC

There are various laws which put males in a disadvantageous position. In many cases they are
framed. The various legislations made to protect the rights of the women are used by them to
harass men and sometimes to satisfy their ego. Most of the cases of divorce go under the
Domestic Violence Act and cruelty under Section 498-A of IPC. Many times these cases are just
filed to get money from their partners but one such false allegation is capable of ruining his
career and his reputation in the society. Cases of females marrying multiple times just to get
the property and maintenance from their rich husbands have also been found. From the time
when women were considered weak to this time when the women are respected and all the
women are not that weak, things have changed in society but the perspective of the society is
still the same. If some cases relating to women-centric laws are filed initially the judgement
goes against the man instead of trying to understand the complete scenario.

If a girl is raped everyone is concerned about the girl, her future and gives her sympathy. There
is no wrong in this but what about a man who was charged with the offence of rape and is
proven innocent. Does society treat him in the same way as they used to do before he was
trapped in a false case? The answer is NO.

Now I would like to conclude, there is need to protect women through women-centric laws but
the point to be kept in mind is, if any legislation is made to help the women victims it should
not destroy an innocent man’s life. The legislation should be made keeping the rights of both
males and females. Women-centric laws are made to protect women from abuses in society. It
was a need at the time of implementation and still the need exists. It is also necessary to see
that no one who is innocent is getting harmed by such laws.



Meeting of Core Commettee members AASCSC

March 18th, 2023 Siliguri: To mark the closing of Financial Year 2022 -23 and plan about the
upcoming events Compulsory Executive Committee Meeting of Alumni Association of Salesian
College Siliguri Chapter was held on 18th March where Secretary Subham Agrawal with other
members Vivaan Agarwal, Vikshit Bansal, Shiv Kumar, Karan Gupta And Elma Zarin under the
supervision of Coordinator Tanisha Kansal and Fr. Principal George Thadathil were present.

Secretary Subham Agrawal introduced the agenda for the meeting . First was an upcoming event for
the next month and secondly registration fees of new members for Alumni Association. All the
members actively participated and shared different ideas. Fr. George Thadathil the Principal and
Rector of Salesian College also gave his openion.

The next event which was finalized is the LOP Session with the students who will be Graduated this
year. In this Session Present Executive Committee members will motivate students to join the
Alumni Association and brief them about the benefits of joining the Association. They will be
sharing their views as a member and what they have learnt from the association. Members will also
give details of past events through PowerPoint Presentation .

Secondly, Registration fee of the members was also decided as Rs 500/- for a year and Rs. 2000/- for
lifetime membership.The Executive Committee has also decided to make it compulsory for all the
students to join the Alumni Association for at least a year. For this an application will be written by
the Secretary and President to the Principal on behalf of the Executive Committee stating that,
before their examination, students need to take clearance from the Alumni office for their
Registration fee.

Subham Agrawal
SECRETARY, AASCSC



Salesian College, Siliguri
inaugurated its first Psychology Lab
and Wellness studio in the entire
North Bengal region.

3 students from Salesian College Siliguri Mass Communication
and Journalism department, participated in the Jadavapur
University IBTIDA fest. Salesian students participated in the
event "Chaalchitra" the short film making competition of IBTIDA.
Their film ANSUNI was screened at Jadavpur University.

A group of BBA students from Auxilium College
Vellor visited the campus and had an interaction with
the students.

Seven colleges participated in Consoenza a Inter College
business fest in Siliguri campus by Salesian College
Commerce Association on 3rd March 2023.

Federal Bank, in collaboration with Times Of India group
organised a District-level Inter-college Debate competition, at
Salesian College Siliguri Campus. The event witnessed
participation of 26 students. 6 students were chosen for the
Zonal round which is to be held in Kolkata.

Twelve students from Salesian College, Siliguri Campus
participated in Insignia 2023, an International level
Management fest of St.Xaviers College (Autonomous) Kolkata
held between 13th March to 15th March. SCSC students won
two events-HR (runners up) and best Manager and secured

two awards.
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